
NOTICE 

Designation of a Property under Section 29 of the Ontario Heritage Act 

In accordance with Section 29 (8) of the Ontario Heritage Act, notice is hereby given that the 
Council of the City of Vaughan, at its meeting held on December 12, 2023, passed the 
following by-law to designate the identified property (located in the City of Vaughan) as being 
of Cultural Heritage Value or Interest.  

By-law 202-2023 12 Ontario Street 

Any person who objects to the by-law may appeal to the Ontario Land Tribunal by giving the 
Tribunal and the clerk of the municipality, within 30 days after the date of publication of this 
notice on February 9, 2024, a notice of appeal setting out the objection to the by-law and the 
reasons in support of the objection, accompanied by the fee charged by the Tribunal. 

Any person may notify the City of Vaughan of their objection in writing, which shall include the 
reasons for their objection and all relevant facts, on or before 4:30 p.m. Monday, March 11, 
2024 to be sent by registered mail or dropped off in person to: 

Office of the City Clerk, City of Vaughan 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive West 
Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1 

Objections can also be submitted via email at: clerks@vaughan.ca 

If a notice of objection is received, the Clerk will refer the matter to the City of Vaughan 
Council for reconsideration. 

Further information regarding the proposed designation is available from the Office of the City 
Clerk. 

Dated at Vaughan this 7th day of February, 2024 

Todd Coles, City Clerk 

Office of the City Clerk 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive, Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1 

T 905 832 8585 
E clerks@vaughan.ca    
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